Board of County Commissioners

Workshop Sept 9, 2008
	Date of Meeting:                
	September 9, 2008

	
	

	Date Submitted:
	September 2, 2008

	
	

	To:       
	Honorable Chairman and Members of the Board

	
	

	From:   
	Brent X. Thurmond, Clerk
John Stewart, Peter Brown Construction

Greg Kelley, Clemons, Rutherford & Assoc.

	
	

	Subject:
	Workshop:  Approving Next Stage of Courthouse Addition/Renovation Project


Statement of Issue:
This agenda item requests Board direction to have detailed drawings completed for the next stage of the Courthouse project.  This stage involves selecting the scope of work and involves an expenditure on a detailed drawing for said scope.  This is the normal progression of this type of project. We must define the scope as accurately as possible; to make major changes after this decision may incur additional design costs. 
Background:
This project has been in the planning stage for several years, including a space needs analysis.  We have met with our construction management firm several times to define a rough scope and also the architect has executed sketches. The detailed drawings will enable the construction manager to provide the Board with a maximum cost.  
Analysis:

Presented for review and as an aid in making an informed choice are different options of scope and breakdown in the various phases of the project and their cost estimates.  These estimates are based upon recent similar project costs.  In order to achieve some “concrete” cost figures we must proceed to the next level of detailed plans.  This action will only commit us to spending money on more detailed plans, not to a specific construction dollar amount.  
The major project decision will come after the detailed plans are prepared and approved by you and the construction manager bids the jobs out and gives us a guaranteed maximum price, as you can see there are still several hurdles to clear prior to the final decision time.
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We have considered at great length the space to be added with appropriate cuts to any unnecessary portions of the original project.  Prices have risen significantly in the last 4 years since the initiation of this project, by moving forward with this project now we can find the labor market more advantageous and can demonstrate a proactive approach to this all important building in both the history, and the future, of Wakulla County.

A review of the issues we are addressing with this project are as follows: 

1. to fulfill the space needs of almost all of the Constitutional officers and Court departments as identified by the 10 year projected space needs analysis done in 2004 (this does not address all of the Sheriff’s needs).

2. to facilitate the space of an additional judge that we anticipate in the near future for our County.

3. to enlarge the existing County Courtroom for Judge Walker as it is over capacity at present and we are a growing County.

4. to retrofit the courtroom for dual use as a County Commission meeting room, freeing up the current space you use for other space needs and giving you an upgrade for your meetings.

5. to upgrade the Courthouse image regarding the public entrance at the rear of the Courthouse that currently does not reflect well.

6. to stimulate the local economy with some tradesman who are hurting right now for work and do the same thing for Wakulla County that the federal government has implemented via their stimulus package.

Options: 

1. Approve the scope as modified from the workshop on September 9th

2. Board direction 

Recommendation:
Option #1

Attachment(s):
1.
Conceptual Schematic Estimate

2.
First Floor Renovation Sketch
3.
First Floor Addition Sketch

4.
Second Floor Renovation Sketch

5.
Second Floor Addition Sketch

6.
Third Floor Renovation Sketch

7.
Third Floor Addition Sketch 
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